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MINUTES OF THE 

 ACCOMACK-NORTHAMPTON 

 TRANSPORTATION DISTRICT COMMISSION 

 

 

A regular meeting of the Accomack-Northampton Transportation District Commission 

was held at the Eastern Shore Chamber of Commerce Building, Melfa, Virginia, on Tuesday, 

January 5, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.    

 

Present: 

 

 Oliver H. Bennett, Chairman 

 Donald L. Hart, Jr., Vice Chairman 

C. Reneta Major, Secretary-Treasurer    

Granville F. Hogg, Jr.  (late) 

Ron Wolff 

Larry E. LeMond 

 

Ex-Officio member present: 

 

Steven Hennessee, DRPT 

 

Nonmembers present: 

 

 Alex Parry, Bay Coast Railroad 

 Bruce Simms, Virginia Regional Transit 

 Jeff Mitchell, Mitchell & Co., P.C. 

 

In Re:  Call to Order 

 

The Chairman called the meeting to order and indicated that a quorum was present.     

 

In Re:  Invocation 

 

The invocation was given by Ms. Major. 

 

In Re:  Statements from the Public 

 

 There were no comments. 

 

In Re:  Account Balances 

 

The monthly Assistant Secretary-Treasurer's report showed an ending balance at 
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December 31st of $25,984.41.    

 

In Re:  Minutes of December 1, 2015 

 

Motion was made by Mr. Hart, seconded by Mr. LeMond, that minutes of the meeting of 

December 1, 2015 be approved.  All members were present with the exception of Mr. Hogg and 

voted “yes”.  Motion was unanimously passed.     

 

In Re:  Public Transportation Report 

 

 The following Management Report was distributed: 

 
 

 
 

 

STAR Transit Management Report 

Jan. 5, 2016 

Operations 

 Two week On-Off study has been completed. Data from this study will be 

reviewed for route optimization. 

 Christmas lunch was provided to employees on Dec. 21 & 22. 

 

Transit Capital 

 Two new 12 passenger Ford buses from National Bus Sales were recently 

acquired and are currently being titled, tagged and prepped for service.  

o One will be assigned to the Yellow Route, the other to the Green. 

Human Resources 

 New hire Julie Herbert has successfully completed her driver training and passed 

her CDL test. 

 

Marketing and Outreach 

 On Dec. 5 we transported Santa and his Elves from Parksley to Cape Charles - the 

start point for the annual Santa Train. 
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 Participated in the Community Partners of the Eastern Shore (CPES) Focus Group 

Planning Session on Dec. 2 in  preparation  for their  Pont In Time  (PIT) homeless 

census scheduled for Jan. 27:  

o As last year, we will help participants access data collection sites located 

on our routes. 

Transit Maintenance 

      

 Preventive Maintenance Program – Routine maintenance is current.   

 

Ridership Statistics  

 

 December, 2015 STAR Transit passenger statistics shows a slight increase from 

the same time period last year. 
 

* * * * * * 
 

 

In Re:  Auditor’s Report 

 

 Mr. Jeff Mitchell of Mitchell & Co., P.C., shared the following powerpoint with the 

Commission in regards to the FY 2015 audit: 
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* * * * * 

 

 In addition, Mr. Mitchell also distributed a grant schedule which indicated that all 

appropriate local matches were made, a listing of all vehicles as of 1/2/2015, and a bus ride 

memorandum, which indicated a “very smooth” ride. 

 

 Mr. Hogg arrived at 5:40 p.m. 

 

 Motion was made by Mr. Hart, seconded by Ms. Major, that the FY 2015 audit report be 

approved as presented.  All members were present and voted “yes.”  The motion was 

unanimously passed. 

 

In Re:  Closed Session 

 

Motion was made by Mr. Hart, seconded by Mr. LeMond, that the Commission enter 

Closed Session in accordance with Section 2.2-3711 of the Code of Virginia of 1950, as 

amended: 

 

Paragraph 7:  Consultation with legal counsel and briefings by staff members, 

consultants, or attorneys pertaining to actual or probable litigation, and consultation with 

legal counsel employed or retained by the Board of Supervisors regarding specific legal 

matters requiring the provision of legal advice by such counsel. 
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 STAR Transit passenger – request for reinstatement of riding privileges 

  

All members were present and voted “yes.”  The motion was unanimously passed.    

 

After Closed Session, the Chairman reconvened the meeting and said that the Board had 

entered the closed session for that purpose as set out in paragraph 7 of Section 2.1-3711 of the 

Code of Virginia of 1950, as amended. Upon being polled individually, each member confirmed 

that this was the only matter of discussion during the closed session.     

 

In Re:   State’s Comments 

 

Mr. Hennessee stated that the application deadline for rail and public transit programs is 

February 1st.   Applications will be reviewed by the Commonwealth Transportation Board in 

April with action provided in June. 

 

In Re:  Airport Update 

 

 Mr. Wolff stated that the dates specified in last month’s report were still valid. 

 

In Re:  Railroad Comments 

 

 Mr. Parry presented the following report: 

 

January 4, 2016 

 

In December, BCR handled 329 carloads. 253 of these were at Little Creek with the top shippers 

being, 28 for Mid-Atlantic Transload (grit), 14 for Gordon Paper, 4 for Dynaric  and DCP ( Gas 

Supply –Butane ) 205 cars. Eastern Shore location handled the remaining 76 loads with the top 

shippers being Bayshore Concrete Products 17 cars (12 outbound hi-wi loads and 5 inbound 

loads), Associated Grain 18 outbound loads and Coastline Chemical 17  inbound cars. 

 

* * * * * 

 

In Re:  Adjourn 

  

Motion was made by Mr. Hart, seconded by Mr. Wolff, that the meeting be adjourned.   All 

members were present and voted “yes”.  The motion was unanimously passed.     The meeting was 

adjourned. 


